John Van Heck Acclaimed Chair of the Board for 2024; Trustee David Argenti Acclaimed Vice Chair

There will be no changes in the leadership of the St. Clair Catholic Board of Trustees for 2024.

John Van Heck was acclaimed as Chair of the St. Clair Catholic District School Board, at the Initial Board meeting last night. It is a position he has held since 2016, having first been elected as a Catholic trustee in 2006. David Argenti was acclaimed to the position of Vice Chair of the Board. It is Mr. Argenti's second term as Vice Chair. He was first elected to the Board of Trustees in 2018.

In accepting their nominations for the positions, both Mr. Van Heck and Mr. Argenti expressed appreciation to their colleagues on the Board of Trustees for their support.

"We do excellent work in our Catholic school system on behalf of students and families," says Mr. Van Heck. "Among the most important things we do, in addition to excellent programs and learning opportunities, is leading our students to be followers of Christ. I am thankful everyday for Catholic education."

"I really value the relationships and the support for each other we have built as Trustees," says David Argenti. "I look forward to continuing to support the work of our Chair, the Director of Education, the senior team and our employees across the system."

Elections for the positions of Chair and Vice Chair are held annually. The term of office for both positions expires in December 2024.

For further information regarding this release, please contact:

Catholic Education Centre 420 Creek Street Wallaceburg, ON N8A 4C4 519-627-6762 www.st-clair.net Director of Education Scott Johnson 519-627-6762, ext. 10241 media@st-clair.net Chair of the Board John Van Heck 519-350-0025 Supervisor – Communications and Community Relations Todd Lozon 519-627-6762 Ext. 10243 todd.lozon@st-clair.net